
KBPA – BOARD MEETING 

April 20, 2021 

Pres Kristi called the meeting to order at 11:15am at the Steen Batting Cage Facility. 

Board members present:  Pres Kristi Redd, VP Rick Zwartverwer, VP Glenn Vest, VP Patti 
Hopkins, Sec Nancy Pratt, Treas Jean Gleason, Member-at-Large Rose Starnes, Membership 
Chair Judy Brimmer and guests Greg Cunningham, Bill Kuerz, Tom Hopkins, Mike Redd, 
Merlaine Zwartverwer, and Vikki O’Brien.    

The Resolution to give full authority to Bill Kuerz and Hal Sturgeon to negotiate the KBPA/Steen 
Sports Park User Agreement for the current courts at SSP on behalf of KBPA was signed by Kristi 
and Nancy on April 15, 2021.  

REPORTS         

Each Current Board Member will share with the full membership what they’ve been working on 
for the year, during the social event after the Board meeting is adjourned.    

OLD BUSINESS 

Voting for new Officers for the 2021-2022 fiscal year was completed and counted by Nancy.  
Cheryl Pocock verified the results.  The new slate of officers is:  President Bill Kuerz, VP Strategic 
Planning Patti Hopkins, VP Growth and Development Judy Brimmer, VP Tournaments and 
Education Rick Zwartverwer, Secretary Nancy Pratt, Treasurer Jean Gleason, and Member-at-
Large Rose Starnes.   

NEW BUSINESS  

Judy Brimmer shared that Vikki O’Brien will be the new Membership Chair.                 

COMMITTEE REPORTS and VENUE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

The new venue reps for Steen Sports Park are Alisha Crebbin and Chandler Bobbitt.  

Kristi was presented with flowers and a gift certificate to Horizon Landscape to buy a tree for 
their new house. We appreciate all the KBPA growth that has come with her faithful leadership 
of our Association for the last 4 years.  We couldn’t have done it without her! 

Glenn was also presented with a gift certificate to Horizon Landscape.  He took on the task of a 
new position on the board as VP of Growth and Development for the 2020- 2021 fiscal year and 



really stepped up to the plate.  He completed many projects that have helped with the 
organization of our members and the Association.  Many thanks! 

Next Board meeting:  Time, date, place to be set by our new President Bill Kuerz. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:55 am.                           

Respectfully submitted,   

Nancy Pratt, KBPA Secretary                           

 


